

The State of New Hampshire

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES



Robert R. Scott, Commissioner

March 17, 2023

Daniel Goldner, Chairman Site Evaluation Committee c/o Public Utilities Commission 21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, NH 03301

RE:

SEC Docket No. 2021-02

Investigation of Complaints - Antrim Wind Energy Facility

Dear Chairman Goldner:

In exercise of the authority granted pursuant to RSA 162-H:4-a, II, and in my capacity as the Commissioner of the NH Department of Environmental Services, I hereby name Michael Fitzgerald as my designee to sit in the above-captioned matter, effective this date. Mr. Fitzgerald replaces my designation of John Duclos who is retiring from state government at the end of this month. Mr. Fitzgerald's contact information is:

W. Michael Fitzgerald Assistant Director, Air Resources Division NH Department of Environmental Services 29 Hazen Drive, Concord, NH 03302-0095

Phone: 603-271-6390

Email: William.M.Fitzgerald@des.nh.gov

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any questions.

Sincerely

Robert R. Scott

Commissioner

ec:

Michael Fitzgerald, NHDES Andrew Biemer, NHPUC Jonathan Evans, NHDOT

Telephone: (603) 271-3449

Fax: (603) 271-2867

TDD Access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964